# MINUTES OF THE HINDS RESERVE BOARD MEETING HELD 11<sup>th</sup> AUGUST AT 7.05PM AT THE HINDS FIRE STATION

**Present:** Garry Brown, Dean McConnell, Alison King, Lynette Lovett, Stuart Wilson, Jock Moore and Angela Cushnie, Dave Kingsbury and Clare Harden from the Ashburton council

Minutes were circulated and passed. AC/JM

## **Matters Arising:**

Garry has written a letter to Kevin Cartwright regarding spraying.

# **Correspondence:**

There is \$22,000 worth of water leaks from the year 2014 to 2016. Letter to be written to council asking to wipe off the debt.

All payments for rentals have been received.

The fire station is to be removed from Reserve board rates.

All street lights that are being charged to the Reserve Board for power are working.

An email has been received regarding the reserve boards workshop.

#### Finance:

\$442.75 to be paid to Brailsfords Ltd for the native trees being planted in the domain and a \$100 MTA gift voucher to Kevin Cartwright for jobs done in the domain – DM/AK

Due a credit for toilets.

### **Health and Safety:**

ACL had all the correct health and safety procedures in place when they were working in the domain.

Finding some people are driving over the new curb, may have to look at putting some fencing up.

# **General Business:**

The sign for the Maronan Reserve is being made.

Had no correspondence about the Lynnford Reserve.

The sump area for the fire service is ongoing.

Angela has ordered 200 plants as part of the biodiversity grant.

Alan Wakelin has prepared an area for 70 plants to go in. The Hinds Lions will put down linseed straw. Will need volunteers for planting. The remaining plants will go in August 2021. Working bee for the 70 plants will be on the 29<sup>th</sup> August at 10am. \$1100 has been given towards the plants and we have 12months to use this grant.

Garry read the letter to be sent to Kevin Cartwright. All members are happy with the letter.

A letter to Hamish ahs been written thanking him for the help he has given to the reserve board and regarding on going issues with water usage and allocation, funding and the lighting charge.

Hinds Community Pool pays a lease but is owned by the council, need to check if they should be paying a lease.

Clare provided maps of the domain.

There are to be no recycling yards on domains.

**MEETING CLOSED 8.14PM**